Ottawa, August 19th, 1930.

As Ps S. Glassco,Esq.,
Secretary to

S8ir Arthur W. Currie,
Principal, McGill University,

Montreal, P.Q.

Dear Mr.Glassco ,-

In the absence of the Honourable Mr. Weir, who

left Ottawa on Saturday night to arrange for his Bye-election

in Melfort, Sask., Iam acknowledging receipt of Sir Arthur Currie's

letter of the 18th August, which I shall bring to the attention
of the Minister on his return to Ottawa the end of next weeke.

Yours very truly,

~ N
S T e

For Frivate Secretary.




